- The HVCC met on March 22 at the Ben Hill Recreation Center The meeting was called to order at 12:10pm by President Tselani Lang and opened with prayer by Tselani Lang -
- ❖ The Minutes from January's and February meeting were approved as distributed
- ❖ The Treasurer Report was presented by Eugene Alford \$1603.18 working balance, escrow balance of \$5,000- ending total of \$6603.18------

Committee Reports

none

Guests

- ❖ Lieutenant Fred Watson of APD attended the meeting this month and gave general details about crimes that occurred in the surrounding community.
- ❖ The Chairman of NPU-P was in attendance and spoke about the following:
 - There will be a review of Melvin Drive Park on May 2nd @2pm and he would like residents of the community to attend. There are many acres at the park that are underutilized and he would like to see this change. Things that they are looking into are pavilions that can be rented out as well as maybe exercise machines etc.
 - Residents were encouraged to come out to future NPU- meetings as well and he
 discussed the upcoming projects for NPU-P that were distributed to the meeting
 attendees.

Comments/ General

- * Attendees discussed the burned property on Glenview Drive that has been burned down for a year.
- Attendees discussed the parking on Pine Cone and the safety concerns that they have when entering the neighborhood, Parking has become as issue on both sides of that street. It was explained to that the community has reported this to code compliance many times over the years and the violators have been taken to court regarding this. Our APD rep stated that he would look into this as well.
- ❖ An attendee requested that we issue a letter to NPU and request that a caution or "slow" light be installed on Fairburn Rd and Garrison drive because of the speed on that street and due to a blind spot on that area.
- Residents complained of public works leaving trash can on the street after our trash pick-up days as well.
- ❖ A motion was carried to hold the neighborhood clean-up on the 4th Saturday in May in lieu of the monthly neighborhood meeting

Adjournment

- The HVCC Meeting was adjoined at 1:18 pm
- Cordially Submitted-Tselani LangPresident